SURVEYOR’S NOTEBOOK

The Hazards of Transporting Scrap

Scrap is seen increasingly as a global commodity.  There is a considerable trade from the West to Asian economies, not least China, to feed the appetite of the local steel industry.  More and more scrap is being shipped in containers, which offers cost savings compared to traditional loading and carriage methods.

When scrap is carried in bulk, it is possible to conduct a visual inspection of the cargo, which may identify any obvious hazards relating to the cargo.  However, this is not possible when scrap is carried in a container unless the container is actually opened, and in the liner trade this is impractical.

The carrier has to rely, therefore, upon the description declared by the shipper when accepting the cargo.  The IMDG code does not include any specific requirements for the carriage of scrap metal and there is a risk that shippers could be shipping non-metal items that have not been segregated during the scrapping process and that, under certain conditions, may have the capacity to cause a fire within the container.

We recommend that any members who are involved in such carriage ask the shipper to define exactly what the scrap actually consists of.  Where this reveals products that would be classed as dangerous goods under the IMDG code, a declaration should be made, and the container marked and stowed accordingly.  This will reduce the risk of fire.

(Article extracted from The Standard P&I Club’s publication)

